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10 November 2021 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3598-21, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Jon Krause MP, 
Member for Scenic Rim on 12 October 2021 seeking improvements to various roads on 
Tamborine Mountain. 
 
I am pleased to advise that the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) will be 
improving road conditions at various locations along Tamborine Mountain Road (Main 
Western Road) and Tamborine–Nerang Road (Golf Course Road, Guanaba Road and Henri 
Robert Drive) between 2022 and 2025. 
 
TMR has advised that, commencing in early 2022, it will be rehabilitating a 630-metre 
section of Main Western Road from the roundabout at the Tamborine Mountain Shopping 
Square to Curtis Road, as well as two sections of road pavement reseal totalling 
3.94 kilometres along Henri Robert Drive, near King Parrot Court.  
 
Also programmed to commence in early 2022 is a $2.372 million safety improvement project, 
which will include curve widening, shoulder widening, asphalt overlay and drainage and 
culvert improvements on a 640-metre stretch of Henri Robert Drive, between Landman Court 
and Timor Court. 
 
I am also advised that various other locations along Tamborine Mountain Road and 
Tamborine–Nerang Road have been programmed for road pavement and rehabilitation 
works in the road asset maintenance program forward works program in the 2022–23,  
2023–24 and 2024–25 financial years.  
 
TMR’s maintenance contractors regularly patrol state-controlled roads to identify any 
potholes and undertake repairs as necessary. Pothole repairs are based on a safety priority, 
with consideration given to the location of the potholes within traffic lanes and traffic 
volumes. Generally, the largest potholes under heaviest traffic are repaired first.   
 
Members of the public are encouraged to report issues relating to traffic and road conditions 
on state-controlled roads by calling 13 19 40 (available 24 hours a day, seven days a week) 
for urgent matters, or via TMR’s website at www.tmr.qld.gov.au/Contact-us. Further 
information about reporting roads needing repair is also available on the Queensland 
Government website at www.qld.gov.au/transport/conditions/report/repair.   



 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
 


